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 HB 241
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SUBJECT/TITLE
Heating, ventilation, and air conditioning 

SPONSOR
Rep. Don Pasley

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
Permitting and inspections

Requirement:

Mandatory
X
Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties

Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS  

HB 241 establishes a process for local governments to issue permits and inspect heating, ventilation, and air conditioning (HVAC) installation  and repair work.  HB 241 allows local governments to retain fees to implement the permitting and inspecting process.  The bill allows the Department of Housing, Buildings and Construction's Heating, Ventilation, and Air Conditioning Board to authorize local governing entities to issue permits and conduct inspections, as agents of the department.  HB 241 establishes jurisdictions for civil and criminal actions to be addressed, and provides that Sections 1 to 8 of this Act will become effective January 1, 2005.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 241 on local governments is indeterminable, but likely will result in a minimal increase or decrease in expenses or revenues.  This bill allows local governments and their local permitting offices to expand their function to include the issuance of permits for the installation of new HVAC units and major repair of existing HVAC units in the area of jurisdiction.  These permits must be obtained by the HVAC master contractor doing the work.  The program would also authorize inspectors to determine if the work was improperly altered or was not installed in accordance with Kentucky Building Code and referenced standards.

Since no local government is mandated to operate a HVAC permitting and inspection unit, there should be no reason for local government to incur a great deal of expense. However, depending on the number of permits issued, local governments could possibly take in more revenues than is required to operate the program.

Currently, some local communities have a HVAC permitting and inspection program, but most do not.  HB 241 would provide local resources for work currently performed by the Department of Housing, Buildings and Construction.  The fees collected for the permits would solely be used by the local government for operating the permitting and inspection program.  Any fines that are collected for violations of the administrative regulations promulgated by the department, would be paid into the State Treasury and credited to a revolving trust and agency account for the sole use of administering and enforcing provisions of this Act.  
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